
 

 

 

 

 

 
INFORMATION NOTICE NO. 52/2020 

Madrid Protocol Concerning the International Registration of Marks 

Measures Concerning Certified Documents and Extracts Services 

1. Reference is made to Information Notice No. 12/2020, published on March 31, 2020, 
in which the International Bureau of the World Intellectual Property Organization (WIPO) 
informed that, until further notice, it would deliver certified documents and extracts by electronic 
means only and suspend services such as, for example, the legalization of documents.   

2. The International Bureau of WIPO wishes to inform that it will send by postal mail 
print certified copies of certificates of international registration and renewal, attestations and 
detailed certified extracts requested between March 31 and July 12, 2020.  Further, as from 
July 13, 2020, the International Bureau of WIPO will resume legalization of documents and 
expedited services.   

3. In addition, the International Bureau of WIPO wishes to announce that, as from 
July 13, 2020, it will deliver certified copies of certificates of international registration 
and renewal, attestations and simple as well as detailed certified extracts by electronic means 
only, as portable document format (PDF) files.  The International Bureau of WIPO will send 
by postal mail print copies of the above-mentioned documents upon express request only.  
The International Bureau of WIPO will continue to send all legalized documents by postal mail.   

4. For further information, users may contact the International Bureau of WIPO through the 
Contact Madrid online service, available at the following address:  
https://www3.wipo.int/contact/en/madrid/.   
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